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The first year of the provost golf club was a huge success. It was a sketchy start in May with many 
cancellations due to soggy conditions.  But by June and July we were golfing regularly. A different course each 
week, whenever we could arrange a good deal!  Courses played included Black Horse, Highland Glen, Pike 
Lake, Northern Dunes and Saugeen.  In August we began to replay course favourites. Although our group size 
varied from 4 to 18, good time was always guaranteed. We plan to play throughout September and into 
October if weather permits. It was a fantastic season! Consider joining us next year.  

Management Team                                                                  Get connected, Stay connected. 

President ς Helen Peppler  
Past President ς Jeannette Wilken        
First Vice President ς Diane McNichol Byers    
Second Vice President ς Janice Koehler    
Secretary ς Jan Stocovaz                                                                                                                           
Treasurer ς Judy Turnbull                      
Programme Chair ς Bob Farrow                                               National website: https://www.probus.org/ 
Membership Co-chair ς Brenda Booth                            
Communications - Loretta Dunn    
IT ς Craig Brown          
Activity Group Chair ς Dianne Mather     
Greeter ς Karen Farrow                                               
Hospitality ς Helen Peppler, Pat Brunner 
                                        

Our March Speaker is Amy Di Nino ς άThe Potential of Music ¢ƘŜǊŀǇȅέ  

 
 

Amy Di Nino will be speaking (via Zoom) at the Legion ƻƴ ά¢ƻǳŎƘƛƴƎ the Sound; The Potential of Music Therapy. 
Music therapy is an allied health profession in which music is used within a therapeutic relationship to address 
physical, psychological, cognitive and social needs of individuals. This interactive forum will provide attendees a 
broader understanding of this growing discipline with the many populations that benefit from the varied 
evidence-based music interventions. Takeaways will be offered for you to be able to use music more effectively 
in your own life.   
Amy has obtained degrees, diplomas, and certificates from the University of Windsor, University of Toronto, 
Humber College and her Masters of music therapy at Berkley College of Music in Boston. Based out of 
Cambridge, ON, she is the artistic director and conductor of Grand River Voices, and music director/organist at 
Wesley United Church in Galt. As a conductor, pianist, and percussionist, she has performed with ensembles, 
symphonies, and as a soloist throughout North America and Europe. Additionally, Amy is currently the president 
of the Music Therapy Association of Ontario and conducts her private practice in Cambridge and worldwide 
through Telehealth. Amy is currently in her first year towards completing her PhD in music neuroscience. 

 
   

  

   

   

https://www.probus.org/


  

              Our February Speaker was Police Chief Chris Knoll 
 
Hanover Police Chief Chris Knoll began his presentation by stating that the Town of Hanover and surrounding 
area is a safe Community. He then stated that everyone will have a criminal attempt to enter their home this 
year. Not by a door or window but through their phone or internet. He urged us to be aware He then outlined 
several scams that are being used. The Grandparent scam, the Bank scam, the dating scam. All presenting 
themselves as someone you know or trust and asking for money or personal information that would allow the 
scammers to relieve you of your funds. These are professional criminals and will do or say anything to gain your 
confidence. If you or someone you know receives such a call or email, please report the incident to the Hanover 
Police Service at 519-364-2411 or the Canadian Anti-Fraud website: www.canadianantifraudcentre.ca.  
 
Chief Knoll then talked about the challenges our Police Service face daily:  
 
Mental Health (In 2022 there were 182 occurrences involving mental health issues), Poverty, Homelessness and 
Under housing, Family Violence and Drug/Alcohol dependency. Hanover is a regional hub. In addition to the 
8000+ residents there are between 40-42,000 people in the surrounding area. What is the Hanover Police 
Service doing to keep our community safe? What can we, as citizens do?  
 
CRIME SUPPRESSION Identify those who are committing crimes. If they are held responsible, they may not 
ƻŦŦŜƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ hǳǊ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ōǳǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜΦ ²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǾƛƎƛƭŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
eyes and ears. If you see something or someone suspicious, report it.  
 
CRIME PREVENTION Officers conduct regular foot patrols at night, checking doors of businesses. In summer 
they do bike patrols on streets and trails. Re-ŜƴŦƻǊŎŜ ǘƘŜ άƭƻŎƪ ƛǘ ƻǊ lose ƛǘέ campaign. They do team hugs with 
staff of local businesses making them aware of what to look for and what can happen during a robbery attempt. 
Press releases and twitter feeds are an important way to keep citizens up to date and can help in identifying 
susǇŜŎǘǎΦ ά²ŀƴǘŜŘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅέ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ ŀ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƻŦ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀƴ ƻŦŦŜƴŎŜΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 
successful in persuading many of these people to turn themselves in, therefore reducing the number of 
outstanding warrants.  
 
COMMUNITY PARTNERS This is very important. The service has two clinicians on staff who attend with officers 
on mental health calls to offer proper support and assessment. This can reduce the amount of time spent at 
hospitals, tying up staff. It is more cost effective. They help people with anxiety and can determine if someone is 
in danger of harming themselves. Our hospital is receiving more people due to emergency closures in area 
towns. Other partners include the Salvation Army, YMCA, Grey County 211. All work to help people who need a 
place to stay. Schools, the Launch Pad and Chamber of Commerce are all part of this network.  
 
Chief Knoll stressed the importance of training and the mental well being of his officers. They deal with 5% of 
the people 90% of the time. There is resiliency training and always support available. In conclusion he repeated 
an earlier statement: If you see something, say something. Do not be afraid to call. The staff may be busy, but 
ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ƴƻǘŜΦ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ Ǝǳǘ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ work to keep it safe. 

Chris Knoll's Twitter feed is accessible here.  Note: You do not need a Twitter account to see the articles that are 
published.  You can sign-up to allow notifications without an account too.  It is limited to your web-browser on 
your computer or your phone/iPad/tablet.  This means you would only get notified of messages on his feed if 
your browser was open or on a phone/iPad/tablet.   

Å  Å   
 

http://www.canadianantifraudcentre.ca/
https://twitter.com/ChiefKnoll


  

Message from Your President  
άtƭŀƴǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇΩǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎΦέ τ Anonymous 

 
aŀǊŎƘΧ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǊŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀȅǎ ƻǳǘ. IǘΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŜŜŘǎ ŎƻƳŜ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜƭŦ όǿŜ ƻǊŘŜǊ 
ƛƴ bƻǾ ŀƴŘ 5ŜŎύ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘǊŀȅǎΦ   hƴŜ ƻŦ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǊŜǘƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ was starting more of our own plants. One 
ȅŜŀǊ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǇŜǊŜƴƴƛŀƭ όǾƛǎǳŀƭƛȊŜ ƻǾŜǊ пллύΣ ǎƻƳŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƳǳƭǘƛǘǳŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƻƳŀǘƻ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ ƻŦ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 
varieties, some years a mix of vegetables and flowers, but always some petunias and marigolds.   
 
When we added the sunroom it allowed us to bring our favourite geranium plants in to winter over, and yes we 
ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ǎŜŜŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ   {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǿ ōŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ǎŜƴƛƻǊǎΗ  Lǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 
ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴȅ ƳƻƳΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ŀŎǘǳǎ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǇƭŀŎŜΧƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ фр ǘƘƛǎ !ǳƎǳǎǘ     
 
However I will still have to make that trip to the local greenhouses to check out what is new and also support 
the library by buying a few baskets!  However that is something to discuss another month.  Abby and Isabelle 
help plant as they know they will get to transplant flowers into their own hanging basket.    When taking care of 
plants, time flies by.  They can be a relief from stress and anxiety, improve your mood and clear your mind.  
They will never talk back to you!   
 
Our friendships also lift our mood so come join us at the Spring Fling Luncheon and Theatre on April 29th or join 
us at our general meetings at the Legion and meet some new friends.  There are lots of activities that can get 
you out of the house, so check out the list on our webpage.   
 
Come visit the Hanover Area Probus Club booth at the Active Ageing Expo on March 28th (see more information 
on this event near the end of the newsletter). 
 
The Probus Management Committee is looking to add to our team. Drop me a note if you have some ideas on 
how you could help. 
 

ά! ƎƻƻŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ŦƻǳǊ-ƭŜŀŦ ŎƭƻǾŜǊΤ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜΦέ τ Anonymous 
 

Helen Peppler, President, Hanover Area PROBUS Club 
 
 
 

News and reminders from your Management Committee 
¶ It is that time of year again when your Management Committee starts looking at filling our executive 

for the coming year.  As vice presidents move up we will be in need of a new 2nd Vice.  As well we need a 
new Program Chair(s).  This role has often worked well being shared by two people.  Our President Helen 
Peppler will serve as Past President and has kindly offered to be our new Treasurer as well.  Thank you so 
much Helen for your dedication to PROBUS.  If any of you would be interested in joining our executive 
please contact Past President Jeannette Wilken at   jandjw72@hotmail.com or  519-364-2642 

  

¶ PROBUS Global is a network of Probians from all over the world who meet quarterly on ZOOM.             
If interested, you can visit https://probusglobal.org/ and follow the route to become a member at NO 
cost as long as you are a PROBUS member. If you don't like attending our Zoom meetings due to a 
hearing impairment, please know the meetings are now closed captioned.  

 

mailto:jandjw72@hotmail.com
https://probusglobal.org/


  

PROBUS ACTIVITIES UPDATE 
 

Welcome new members!   
For Activity Groups and Coordinators:  see HAPC website www.hapc.ca/activities-2/  

Or if you have any questions or need further information contact Dianne Mather, Activity Group Chair 

jdmather@live.ca or 519-881-3809.    

 

Dinner Club: Welcome Mona and Ken Duffy to our group. We now have 20 members which means if no one is 

travelling, we could have three Host Homes. Mardi Gras seems to be the theme for the February dinners with 

slightly different menus from two different hosts. Items such as Creamy Crab dip or Poffertje and dip, Mardi Gras 

salad, Corn Bread, Red Beans and rice, Chicken de Marchand de Vin or Mr. Bôs Gumbo Ya Ya but variations of 

Bananas Foster was the dessert of choice. We look forward to the March dinner. Coordinator Karen Farrow   

 

 
 

Golf: [ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƎƻƭŦ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ƻŦ !ǇǊƛƭ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ нлно ƎƻƭŦƛƴƎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΦ LŦ 
anybody new would like to join this group contact kaempfemeister@gmail.com.  Coordinator Ulli Kaempfe 
 
Scrabble Club meets every two weeks at the home of one of the members.  Although numbers were down at 
the most recent get-together, they enjoyed a couple of challenging games of scrabble, followed by treats at the 
home of Jane Watch (see photo below right).   
 
Snowshoeing: They were hoping for a freak snowstorm that would allow for snowshoeing on  
February 16th but that did not happen. Unless there is a drastic change in the weather coming, sorry to 
announce that there may be no snowshoeing for the rest of this winter. Pictured below left are those who 
participated in the outing at Sulphur Springs. Coordinator Ruth Los  
 

 
 

http://www.hapc.ca/activities-2/
mailto:jdmather@live.ca
mailto:kaempfemeister@gmail.co


  

Pole Walking: Due to weather and travel Rose has decided to postpone weekly walks until spring has sprung. 
Please watch for e-mails at the beginning of April. Coordinator Rose Cote 
 
Pot Luck: A reminder that the next Potluck will be on Monday March 20th at 12:00 noon at Hope Community 
/ƘǳǊŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ άŀ ǊŜŎƛǇŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƳŀŘŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜέΦ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ aŀǊȅōelle Schumacher 
 

Travel: Travel Committee Chair, Dianne Mather 

 

2023 SHORT TRIPS: 

¶ Washington Cherry Blossom Festival April 13-17 (5days) ς 23 members have booked this trip with Direct 
Travel Hanover to date 

¶ Nashville Oct 26 to 30 (5 days)- 23 members interested- Full details will be-mailed to members soon to 
book this trip with Direct Travel Hanover 

¶ Tastes of Toronto Nov 28 & 29 (2 days)- 28 members interested-PRIVATE GROUP TRIP- 
              Minimum 25 members must book this trip-Full details will be e-mailed to members 
               soon to book this trip with Great Canadian Holidays in Kitchener 

¶ Grand River Cruise Aug 23 -32 members interested-PRIVATE GROUP TRIP- Minimum 30 members must 
book this trip-Full details e-mail to members soon to book this trip with Great Canadian Holidays in 
Kitchener  

 
2023 DAY TRIPS: THEATRE AND LUNCH 

¶ Emails with full details was sent on Feb 20 to all participating PROBUS members 

¶ May 31-Buddy Holly Story (Musical) Drayton Festival Theatre; 25 members participating 

¶ June 28-Liars At A Funeral (Comedy) Blyth Memorial Hall- 31 members participating 

¶ July 26-New Canadian Curling Club (Comedy) Drayton Festival Theatre- 17 members participating  

¶ Ticket Payments: tƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŜȄŀŎǘ ŎŀǎƘ ƻǊ ŎƘŜǉǳŜ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ άIŀƴƻǾŜǊ !Ǌea Probus Clubέ ǘƻ March 8th 
monthly meeting; Not attending the March 8th meeting please mail cheque before March 8 to Dianne 
Mather 839 Side Road 20, RR1 Elmwood, ON N0G 1S0 

 
Spring Fling Luncheon and Theatre Show- Saturday April 29, 2023 

 

¶ Full details e-mailed to all PROBUS Members on Feb 19 and again Feb 25.If a member did not receive 
this e-Ƴŀƛƭ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ȅƻǳǊ άƧǳƴƪ ƳŀƛƭέΦ ! άwŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ bƻǘƛŎŜέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ŝ-mailed.  

¶ Cold Plate Salad Lunch at St. Matthews Red Lutheran Church at 12:00 noon 

¶ Need a minimum of 100 members for luncheon to take place. Cost of $28.00 is based on 100 people 
attending to cover venue rental and caterer. 

¶ IŀƴƻǾŜǊ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ tƭŀȅŜǊǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ άaƻƳΩǎ DƛŦǘΣ ŀ IŜŀǊǘŦŜƭǘ /ƻƳŜŘȅ ŀǘ IŀƴƻǾŜǊ /ƛǾƛŎ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ at 
2:00pm located beside the church. Cost $18.00 

¶ Please e-mail by Monday March 6th Dianne Mather at jdmather@live.ca  to confirm you will be 
attending this event. 

 
 

Life Long Learning Events for March  
 

 Bluewater Association for Lifelong Learning - Owen Sound 
Health and Medicine in the 21st Century - Mar 2 to Apr 5, 2023 

mailto:jdmather@live.ca
https://www.bluewaterlearns.com/
https://bluewaterlearns.com/pages/lecture-series-4-health-and-medicine-in-the-21st-century


  

Georgian Triangle Lifelong Learning Institute - Collingwood 
China: Past, Present and Future - Lecture 1 - China's Transformation to a Superpower 
Fri Mar 24 2023, 10:00am EDT to 12:00pm EDT 

China: Past, Present and Future - Lecture 2 - China's Great Economic Transformation 
Fri Mar 31 2023, 10:00am EDT to 12:00pm EDT 

China: Past, Present and Future - Lecture 3 - What is Really Going on in the South China Sea? 
Fri Apr 14 2023, 10:00am EDT to 12:00pm EDT 

China: Past, Present and Future - Lecture 4 - How Jade Transformed Our Life: Making Sense of Chinese Heritage 
in Contemporary Society    Fri Apr 21 2023, 10:00am EDT to 12:00pm EDT 

China: Past, Present and Future - Lecture 5 - Greening China's Agriculture Sector: The roles of the State and Civil 
Society in the Development of Organic Agriculture     Fri Apr 28 2023, 10:00am EDT to 12:00pm EDT 

China: Past, Present and Future - Lecture 6 - The Connectivity of Hong Kong    Fri May 5 2023, 10:00am 
EDT to 12:00pm EDT 

Please see the GTLLI Brochure for details 
 

Third Age Barrie Lifelong Learning Association - Barrie 
 

All Shook Up: The Impact of the Pandemic on Health Care in Canada ς 4 Part Series - April 25, 2023 - May 16, 
2023, 4 Tuesday Afternoons 1:30 pm - 3:30 pm - Cost $40.00  
 

 
1852 3rd Avenue East Owen Sound, Ontario, N4K 2M6 

 
Ageism - Age and Discrimination. Fri., Mar. 10th, 10am - 11:30am. This presentation provides an overview of 
Ageism, its definition and examples. The link between Ageism and Abuse are explored as well as the rights of 
older adults. Instructor: Elder Abuse Prevention Ontario, Mary Shkoury. Seminar available both In-Person and 
Online.   Should you wish to register for this session, please reach out to our office via phone or email. Pre-
registration is required for all sessions.mail.alscgb@gmail.com   OR (519) 376-8304 
 
 

EVENTS IN OUR COMMUNITY 
Hanover Library News 

Tech Whiz: Phishing - Do you have questions about online security? Our tech helper is here to lend a hand!  
Join William for a group information session about online security for families. There will be a video about 
online security, and a thoughtful discussion about how to stay safe online. Topics include phishing, scams, and 
how to protect yourself. Register at the library to secure your spot! 
Where? Saugeen Room      When? Thursday, March 2nd @ 2 pm 

https://gtlli.ca/
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/3/24/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-1-china-apos-s-transformation-to-a-superpower
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/3/31/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-2
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/4/14/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-3-what-is-really-going-on-in-the-south-china-sea
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/4/21/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-4-how-jade-transformed-our-life-making-sense-of-chinese-heritage-in-contemporary-society
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/4/21/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-4-how-jade-transformed-our-life-making-sense-of-chinese-heritage-in-contemporary-society
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/4/28/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-5-greening-china-apos-s-agriculture-sector-the-roles-of-the-state-and-civil-society-in-the-development-of-organic-agriculture
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/4/28/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-5-greening-china-apos-s-agriculture-sector-the-roles-of-the-state-and-civil-society-in-the-development-of-organic-agriculture
https://gtlli.ca/lecture-list/#!event/2023/5/5/china-past-present-and-future-lecture-6-the-connectivity-of-hong-kong
https://gtlli.ca/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/FINAL-2022-2023-e-brochure-2-14June2022.pdf
https://www.thirdagebarrie.ca/
https://www.thirdagebarrie.ca/events/all-shook-up/
mailto:mail.alscgb@gmail.com


  

Armchair Travel: Egypt - Escape the winter blues! Join us for a travel presentation featuring the hot deserts of 
Egypt. Ed Agnew is an avid traveler who will be sharing his trip to Egypt with us! His presentation will include 
images, a beautiful video and a discussion. This program is open to all, but registration is suggested to secure 
your seat. We hope to see you there!   Where? Newspaper Area     When? Thursday, March 9th @ 10:30 am 
 
Poetry Workshop - Did you know April is National Poetry Month? Let us help you discover the world of 
poetry! Local poet Dianne Joyce will be hosting a poetry writing workshop. Writers of all levels are invited to 
join this supportive and engaging session. Space is limited, so you must register at the library. 
All poets, whether participating in the workshop or not, are invited to participate in out Poetry Open Mic Night 
on April 26th to celebrate National Poetry Month. Save the date!  Details about our April programs will be 
announced.  Where? Saugeen Room   When? Thursday, March 23rd @ 6:30 pm    Cost? $10 

 

Writers Unblocked - An Evening with Two Ontario Writers 
 

Join Ontario authors Barbara Kyle and C.S. O'Cinneide for a between-the-covers look at the way authors 
create - a multi-genre excursion! Join two Ontario authors for an evening of conversation and reading. 
Barbara Kyle and C.D. O'Cinneide are masters of multiple genres - mysteries, thrillers, historical, hard-boiled 
crime, noir, humour; what's your preference? They talk about books, reading and writing in a relaxed evening 
of conversation, excerpts and Q&A. A wonderful introduction to new genres, to shake up your reading 
assumptions, and to get inspired for your own writing! 

Date and time  and cost:    Fri, 3 Mar 2023, 7:00 PM EST      Cost is $15.00 
Location : Durham Town Hall 185 George Street West Durham, ON N0G 1R0 
Presented by West Grey Library   

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/writers-unblocked-an-evening-with-two-ontario-writers-tickets-

514438929687?aff=ebdsoporgprofile 

The Hanover and District Hospital Foundation is celebrating 100 years of 
the Hanover and District Hospital with a Centennial Soiree.  

We are fundraising to support and strengthen the Emergency Department. The Gala will take place at the P&H 
Centre May 27th, 2023. Tickets are $100 and can be purchased by contacting Maya at the Foundation at      
519 364 2340 ext 203 or by email to mntorrie@hdhospital.ca. We hope you will come celebrate with us!   

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/writers-unblocked-an-evening-with-two-ontario-writers-tickets-514438929687?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/writers-unblocked-an-evening-with-two-ontario-writers-tickets-514438929687?aff=ebdsoporgprofile
mailto:mntorrie@hdhospital.ca


  

 

 
 
 


